
Wildrose School Community Council Meeting 

November 15, 2022 

In attendance: Lynn Wood, Dana Steward, Christine Hamilton, Carrie Grant-Walker, Leanne Gunderson, 

Bonnie Fisher, Michelle Fortin, Cher Bloom- Sk Rivers Board Rep. 

1. Acceptance of September 13, 2022 minutes. 

Michelle will see about options to dispose of the microwaves. YWCA/shelters/Ukrainian families 

Lynn motioned to approve, Bonnie seconded 

 

2. Principals report  (attached in folder) 

Thank you to the community for the amazing fundraising and walkathon. We want to continue the 

traditional events at the school (December play/ski trip) and plan some new things.  

A universally accessed sensory room will be created for all students to use.  

Garden 

Mike Hurd – Facilities Superintendent has a plan to complete the musical component of the garden 

space. Some examples were shown but need to be finalized with the garden working group. There was 

discussion regarding other pieces that still need to be installed such as the reading huts and an art wall 

on the side of the gym. 

 

3. Trustee Report 

COURRIEL EXTERNE – FAITES PREUVE DE PRUDENCE / EXTERNAL EMAIL – USE CAUTION  

Wildrose SCC - November 15/22 

1. Announcement regarding Provincial government taking over online learning for public 
schools starting next school year,  details are beginning to be released but not clear as 
of yet 
 

2. Board Chair/Vice Chair for Sask Rivers met with Dustin Duncan on Oct 17 along with 
Catholic School Division 

• Discussed high # of vulnerable students and need for a different funding model 
•  rather than provincial average (Sask Rivers 19% and province 8% vulnerable 

students) 
• Mental health and anxiety needs 

• Funding that supports the PEP 

 

3. SCC Gathering on Oct 24 

• Admin and SCC reps in morning and PEP 

• Afternoon had board members present and broke into groups to discuss a range 
of 

•  topics 

• Hoping that once information and feedback is compiled it will be shared with 
SCCs 



 

4. SRSC - has had one full group meeting, next one is Nov. 23 

• Do not currently have a rural trustee 

• Attendance has been a struggle 

 

5. Completed Speaking With Confidence workshop end of October 
6. Attended SSBA AGM this past weekend - voting on resolutions, election of executive 
for association 

 

5. Meeting with RM and towns scheduled for Nov. 29th 

6. Replenishing of chromebooks every 5 years can add to a strain on the SCCs with the 
cost of $300 per device. 
7. Curriculum review underway with Ministry, discussion on Wellness 10 being last 
exposure to Phys Ed and discussion on topics such as consent 

 

4. Treasurers Report 

o Before and After school program has paid back their loan of $424 

o See account balance below. 

Balance from 2021-22 

 

$  1,911.36  

from SRPSD $  1,800.00   $  3,711.36  

Tracey Beaven (Breakfast supplies) -144.20 $  3,567.16  

Lynn Wood (breakfast supplies) -150.00 $  3,417.16  

Lynn Wood (breakfast supplies) -17.94 $  3,399.22  

Boston Pizza Hot Lunch Revenue 620.00 $  4,019.22  

Boston Pizza Expense -559.30 $  3,459.92  

 

5.  New Business  

o Christmas Meal 

▪ Reviewed Christmas dinner donation list from last year. Some changes were 

made.  

o Christmas Concert 

▪ Oranges and candy canes will be purchased  

▪ Coffee and dainties will be served after the concert. 

o Hot Lunches are tentatively planned for Jan 20 (pancakes) and Feb 17 (spaghetti with 

tomato sauce from garden vegetables) 

o Staff appreciation week will be February 13 to 17, 2023 



o New topic – Question regarding the rotation for going back to camp Kinasao. Some 

research is required to see how much per child and what grades could go. More 

information to follow. 

 

• Next meeting date is Tuesday January 24, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.   

 


